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  Media Release  

 

Friday, 26 February 2021 

 

College of Surgeons announces incoming President and Vice-President  
 
The Royal Australasian College of Surgeons (RACS) Council yesterday voted in Dr Sally Langley as the 
College’s next President and Dr Lawrence (Lawrie) Malisano as next Vice-President.  
 
Both Dr Langley and Dr Malisano will take up their new roles in May, after RACS’ Annual General Meeting. 
 

RACS President Tony Sparnon said he was delighted to congratulate both Dr Langley and Dr Malisano on 

their new roles. “Both Sally and Lawrie are passionate about and dedicated to surgical education and 

training and will be excellent leaders of the College.”  

 
Dr Langley is a New Zealand plastic surgeon who has worked in both public and private surgery in Christchurch 
for more than 30 years, and she is a former president of the New Zealand Association of Plastic Surgeons.  
 
Her work has covered the whole spectrum of plastic surgery including craniofacial, cleft lip and palate, head 
and neck, paediatric, reconstructive including microsurgery, hand surgery, as well as skin cancer and breast 
surgery.  
 
Dr Langley has been involved with surgical education and training throughout her career. She was elected on 
to the Royal Australian College of Surgeons (RACS) Council seven years ago and is currently Chair of the 
College’s Professional Development and Standards Board. 
 
She was an examiner in plastic and reconstructive surgery for nine years and was the New Zealand deputy 
Chair of the Court of Examiners, the entity which conducts RACS Fellowship exam, for two years.  
 
Dr Malisano is an orthopaedic surgeon based in Spring Hill, Queensland. 
 
He is a past President of the Australian Orthopaedic Association and was elected as a RACS Councillor last 
year and is the College’s Chair of Professional Development. 
 
Dr Malisano has an education role with the University of Queensland Medical School, as faculty on Regional, 
National and International Courses for Orthopaedic Surgeons, and is involved in research and implant 
development. 
 
Dr Malisano is also a foundation member of the Anthroplasty Society of Australia and a member of the 
Australian Orthopaedic Trauma Association. 
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 Media enquiries:  Abderazzaq Noor, Marketing & Communications Manager Contact: 0429 028 933 

 About the Royal Australasian College of Surgeons (RACS) 

RACS is the leading advocate for surgical standards, professionalism and surgical education in Australia and New Zealand. The College is a not-for-profit organisation that 

represents more than 7000 surgeons and 1300 surgical trainees and International Medical Graduates. RACS also supports healthcare and surgical education in the Asia-Pacific 

region and is a substantial funder of surgical research. There are nine surgical specialties in Australasia being: Cardiothoracic surgery, General surgery, Neurosurgery, Orthopaedic 

surgery, Otolaryngology Head-and-Neck surgery, Paediatric surgery, Plastic and Reconstructive surgery, Urology and Vascular surgery. www.surgeons.org 

http://www.surgeons.org/
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